

Department of Public Safety and Correctional Services

Emergency Number Systems Board

300 East Joppa Road – Suite 1000, Towson, Maryland 21286-3068 (410) 339-6383 • FAX (410) 339-6306 • www.dpscs.state.md.us/ensb/

January 29, 2020

OTTIL OF WERE LEARNED

LAWRENCE J HOGAN, JR. GOVERNOR

BOYD K. RUTHERFORD LT. GOVERNOR

ROBERT L. GREEN SECRETARY

CHRISTOPHER McCULLY DEPUTY SECRETARY ADMINISTRATION

> ANTHONY MYERS CHAIRMAN

SCOTT ROPER EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

JUMARY WEST FISCAL COORDINATOR

The Honorable Shane E. Pendergrass Health and Government Operations Maryland House of Delegates 241 House Office Building Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: House Bill 6: Public Safety – 9-1-1 Fees – Audits

Dear Chair Pendergrass and Committee Members:

The Emergency Number Systems Board (ENSB or Board) Executive Director and several Board members serve on the Commission to Advance Next Generation 9-1-1 Across Maryland (Commission). The transfer of 9-1-1 fee auditing to the Comptroller was a recommendation of the Commission. The Comptroller is well positioned to perform these audits as they are currently auditing sales tax on the same telecommunications providers that collect and remit 9-1-1 fees.

Currently, to audit carriers for 9-1-1 fees, the ENSB would need to contract with an auditing firm to provide this service for each audit cycle.

The ENSB Office of the Executive Director's staff has met with the Comptroller's staff to discuss notifications to carriers, audit and finding processes and expected outcomes prior to this bill being drafted. Each entity has defined its role in the process, and the ENSB staff is comfortable with the proposed audit process.

If you have any questions, or if I can provide further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at (410) 339 -6305.

Sincerely,

Scott G. Picper Executive Director